

## **BROADACRES VILLAGE RESIDENTS COMMITTEE**



## **COMMUNIQUÉ - 105**

## Stop Press - Speeding Again

13 February 2019

Dear Residents,

On Wednesday afternoon I was alerted by cries of distress from Heron Drive outside our home, Unit 72. On investigation I found a badly injured guinea fowl lying in the road with a number of very concerned ladies around it. The bird was clearly beyond hope, so Security was called and the bird put out of its misery.

I cannot prove this, but little other than a speeding motor vehicle could have injured the bird to that extent.

Speeding is a problem in the village and we have repeatedly appealed to both Residents and visitors to stick to the speed limit. Now there appears to have been a consequence!

Imagine if it had not been a guinea fowl, but a dog or cat or – heaven forbid – a Resident! So **PLEASE WATCH YOUR SPEED**, and appeal to your visitors to **PLEASE WATCH THEIR SPEED**.

And remember: 20 IS PLENTY!

Your consideration will be appreciated!

Hennie du Preez ResCom Chairman

Chris Edwards 0845829129 ResCom Communications